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[bookmark: _GoBack][image: wiu purple logo]Minutes from the Council for International Education
1 pm, Monday, March 5, 2018
Horrabin Hall 60/ QC- 1420i

In attendance: Davison Bideshi, Sociology and Anthropology (Chair); Pedro Bidegaray, Center for International Studies (ex-officio member); Boh Young Lee, Curriculum and Instruction; Mandeep Singh, Management and Marketing; Fuyuan Liang, Geography; John Stierman, University Libraries; Carol Webb, Educational Studies; Jesse Caverly, student representative; Susan Martinelli-Fernandez (Dean, CAS); John Elfrink (Dean, CBT); and Keith Holz (Chair, GERC and CGE) 

Chair called the meeting to order at 1pm. Chair explained that he had invited deans to the meeting. 

I. Approval of Minutes
Motion made (Stierman) and seconded (Singh).  Minutes approved as written.

II. Discussions with Deans
a) Dr. Martinelli-Fernandez and Dr. Elfrink introduced themselves. Chair asked how they would perceive the FLGI requirements. Dr. Martinelli-Fernandez explained, speaking for herself, in the theory, the FLGI requirements seemed good as educational opportunities for our students. In terms of educational practice side, her concern was the way that the FLGI requirements were satisfied seemed very much watered down than what it intended to be. She further explained that in terms of practical side, challenges would be enrollment. She was concerned about the effect of the FLGI requirement, particularly for transferred students. Even though she was aware of that there was no one size-fit-all response to the FLGI requirements, if she moved to the internalization of the campus or students, she would think one of the most important things was the students would be able to have true study abroad experiences. She believed that study aboard experiences would enrich students as individuals and enlighten them as students and future well around citizens as having them be exposed to other perspectives. She would try to find ways that we could help students pay for the experiences, just not sure how we could; what else we could do in terms of ensuring students to have that particular experience. She mentioned a few names of people, like directors and deans, who were really supportive, looking at study aboard experiences in innovative and creative ways. 
b) Dr. Holz addressed some statements in proposals (such as eliminating the FLGI course requirements or retaining FLGI course requirement, but courses satisfying the requirements would be agreed upon by the CIE and GERC/CGE), saying that they were in progress, not finalized yet. Chair explained the background information for Deans that the GERC’s preliminary report had been given to the Faculty Senate and it had been already published on their website. In addition, Chair briefly explained that one of the suggestions came out from the last CIE meeting, Feb. 26th, was that we would need to look at an integrative approach rather than a semester hour approach (i.e., one class would satisfy the requirements).  Dr. Stierman said that this Council was developing a metric that all departments would use to evaluate their courses, not literally, but carefully to see what they were doing, judging themselves and finding ways to improve their curriculum. Dr. Singh pointed out we would need to focus on what we could do for our students, what we expect from them when they graduate. Dr. Martinelli-Fernandez asked if the Council was talking about integrating global perspectives into every course in the curriculum or about those courses that were in a specific category such as multiculturalism. Dr. Stierman responded that from his perspectives, by using the metric, he would like to see every course go through the global, multicultural, and diversity lens. He further mentioned that the reason Deans were here was for this Council to get a sense of who would be supportive because ultimately everything this Council talked about would come down who would drive the bus. Dr. Martinelli-Fernandez said that even though in principal she would be all for this, it would be hard to get people buy into the fact that this Council wants to make sure that each course, any course they teach, would need to have a number of different perspectives. Chair explained that this Council was not dictating to any department or any professor that there should be X, Y, and Z. Dr. Holz mentioned that the Council could implement the metric into all classes in Gen Ed through the current assessment structure, not having the metric as a mandatory seventh requirement, since they already have six assessments now for departments to choose from. Dr. Webb added that we would need to narrow down our focus since we have students coming from diverse backgrounds, saying that we might want to pretest what students already know. 

Dr. Singh made the motion to adjourn, with Dr. Stierman seconding. 
Meeting Adjourned at 2:03 pm. Minutes taken by Boh Young Lee
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